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East Hampton Housing Authority

Chatham Acres

Governor Bill O’Neill Drive

East Hampton, CT 06424

A meeting was held on March 16, 2016 at Chatham Acres.  The meeting opened at 10:02am.  Members present were Thomas Denman, Patricia Dufour, Fred Maynard and Judie Bobbi.  Ann McLaughlin listened by phone from a remote location and Jo Ann Ewing was absent.  Three residents of the community attended.

Minutes:
A motion was made by Ms. Dufour to approve the Minutes of February 17, 2016.  Mr. Maynard seconded.  Vote unanimous.
Public Comment:
Ms. Zeitlin brought up her concerns with the drainage/sewer problems at “D” Building.  There have been 3 blockages in the last 6 weeks.  Ms. Bobbi stated she has put out a notice to each person in “D” explaining what they should be doing and not doing to help the drainage.  Also, Any Times Drains has been out twice.  Ms. Bobbi also made a point of speaking to each individual.  We will continue to put notices in the newsletter and door to door when necessary.
Bills and Communication:
Lenard Engineering 2nd payment due for Surveys required for CHFA/DOH

Letter sent to Town from 28 Oak Knoll Rd regarding drainage pipe from car wash and a culvert installed before Chatham Acres was built to divert water so that it would drain at a slow rate.

DPH notice regarding coliform rules and sampling site plans

Real Estate Assessment for Bellwood from Assessors Office

Conn-Nahro Fair Housing Training April 15th recommends each employee attend @ $100 each.  Ms. Dufour made a motion to send 2 or 3 employees.  Mr. Maynard seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Quick Book sent notice of renewal of the Enhance Payroll subscription @ $519 for the year.

Public Finance Outlook Conference will be held on March 31st.

Letter sent to Mary Mazza to forward to the Green House Agency that provides 24/7 aide coverage due to worker damaging the stove.

Cash Report:
Ms. Bobbi presented the February Reconciliation.  Board Members reviewed and filed for audit.

Old Business and New Business:
SSHP Update:

A2 surveys are completed and sent to DOH/CHFA

Preliminary Review Survey of the site work and parking lot redesign for Bellwood has been received.  We will have a meeting hopefully after Easter with Lenard Engineering to discuss some possible revisions.
CHFA, James Welter, asked us to provide a letter allowing them to get quotes for appraisals of both properties which it seems they want since they are providing the loan portion of the deal.

Bid Solicitations were posted on the DAS website for a walkthrough that took place 3/24 and also a couple of other days for contractors to check the apartments due to the work being proposed.  A bid drop off is to be at Millennium Realty in Rocky Hill who will review the documents, do a check on the contractors to compile a list for us to consider.

Millennium, Steve Jayne, dropped off some sample cabinets and Ms. Bobbi is waiting for samples of countertops and flooring that we will show to the residents.

Vacancy – one at Chatham and possible one in April at Bellwood.  We may leave each of these vacant to be able to move a resident if needed when work is being done in their unit.

RSC:
Ms. Brazal is working with residents to advise them in filling out the JDA paperwork for RAP.

Tenant Commissioner:
No Report

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary
CC:  Board Members, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Town Council
